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Departmental Disclosure Statement 

Three Strikes Legislation Repeal Bill 

The departmental disclosure statement for a government Bill seeks to bring together in one 
place a range of information to support and enhance the Parliamentary and public scrutiny of 
that Bill.  

It identifies: 

• the general policy intent of the Bill and other background policy material;

• some of the key quality assurance products and processes used to develop and test
the content of the Bill;

• the presence of certain significant powers or features in the Bill that might be of
particular Parliamentary or public interest and warrant an explanation.

This disclosure statement was prepared by The Ministry of Justice. 

The Ministry of Justice certifies that to the best of its knowledge and understanding, the 
information provided is complete and accurate at the date of finalisation below. 

24 September 2021. 
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Part One: General Policy Statement 

General policy statement 

The Three Strikes Legislation Repeal Bill (the Bill) is an omnibus Bill introduced under 
Standing Order 267(1)(a). That Standing Order provides that an omnibus Bill to amend 
more than 1 Act may be introduced if the amendments deal with an interrelated top c 
that can be regarded as implementing a single broad policy. The policy implemented by 
the Bill is the repeal of the elements of the Sentencing and Parole Reform Act 2010 that 
collectively create what is commonly known as the three strikes law.  

The three strikes law was intended to deter those who commit specified strike offences 
with the threat of progressively longer mandatory prison terms, and to incapacitate those 
who continue to re-offend despite the additional penalties.    

However, the mandatory sentencing regime created by the three strikes law has resulted 
in unjust outcomes that impact Māori disproportionately and have raised concerns 
regarding inconsistencies with the New Zealand Bill of Rights Act 1990.   

The government’s objectives in repealing the law are to remove the mandatory 
sentencing requirements that result in excessive and disproportionate sentence 
outcomes by preventing judges from taking the individual circumstances of the offender 
and the offending into account. 

The Courts already have the power to impose sentences equivalent to those imposed 
under three strikes on a targeted basis to protect public safety without being required to 
apply mandatory sentences to all offenders convicted of these offences. Individual cases 
have varying factors that will be considered by the respective judge to determine a 
proportionate outcome with regard to the background and circumstances of the offender, 
the nature of the offence and the maintenance of public and community safety.  

Repealing the three strikes law will revert the sentencing process for strike offences to 
standard sentencing practices by allowing the judge to reach an appropriate outcome on 
a case by case basis. This Bill expressly excludes any entitlement to compensation 
relating to the impacts of the three strikes law, and no transitional arrangements for 
those currently serving sentences of imprisonment for a strike offence are included.  
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